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 Ms Sue Lovecy, Head of School



                                                    





Wednesday 27th May 2020

Dear parent / carer and students of St Martins School

Keeping in touch week 6  - Return to school for some year groups

Thank you for your unwavering support and patience at this difficult time. Plans are almost finalised to further open school from 1st June.

I thought it was important that all parents receive this information regardless of your decision to send them back to school yet.

We, like many schools are working on the premise that the less pupils and staff we have back in school the safer it will be for the school community. This does not mean that we do not want your children to return, of course we do, but we need to ensure that everyone is safe and at minimum risk whilst maintaining the highest standards of educational support and emotional and welfare support for all. 

To ensure we are confident our systems and classrooms are ready for the returning children therefore June 1st will be a staff-training day.  We will continue to be open for our critical workers’ children as we have been since March.

All returning pupils will start on Tuesday the 2nd June apart from the year 6 transition programme that will begin the following week on the 8th June. You must have contacted us already if your child is returning.

For those of you whose children are continuing to access our home learning curriculum, please remember that staff are setting and marking work and will continue to do so. If you have any issues at all with the work set or accessing it please email school reception@stmartins3-16.org and my fantastic admin team will pass your enquiry to the relevant member of staff. Increasingly staff are having face to face contact over Zoom and telephone contact and I know that this will increase in future weeks, particularly for Year 10.

We appreciate what an emotionally stressful time this is and if you and your family need any support please email reception and they will forward your email to a member of our brilliant inclusion team, who will try their very best to help you. 

Below is some further information for those pupils returning and changes to our provision for the key worker/vulnerable pupils:

RETURNING TO SCHOOL AFTER THE HALF TERM HOLIDAY

There are many changes after the half term so please have a check of the information and contact us if you have any questions.

Please read the behaviour support agreement which accompanies this letter.
Key workers / vulnerable pupils in years 6 and above (From 1st June)

Please read the information about returning after half term below. PLEASE NOTE ALL pupils must be booked in a week in advance (using the booking form.)
· The school day will run from 8.45 – 3.25 

· Students must wear their own clothes and change them daily

· Students must bring a packed lunch / snacks/drinks from home – we are unable currently to provide a school lunch

· Students must now access school from the sports hall car park, past the bottom of the core corridor, across the main yard and line up, socially distanced, outside Science 2. Signs will be up to show you the route. This is also where students should be collected. 

· Students will need to bring a reading book which will be left in school

· All other equipment and resources will be provided. 

· We are planning on taking temperature on arrival (but we are still reviewing the guidance before a final decision is taken)

· On entering the Science room students will immediately wash their hands.

Key workers / vulnerable pupils in years 2,3,4,5 (From 1st June)

Please read the information about returning after half term below. PLEASE NOTE ALL pupils must be booked in a week in advance (using the booking form)
· The school day will run from 8.45 – 3.25 

· Students must wear their own clothes and change them daily

· Students must bring a packed lunch / snacks/drinks from home – we are unable currently to provide a school lunch

· Students must now access school through the primary gate (parents who drive may use the staff car park) and line up, socially distanced outside the year 3 classroom. They should be collected from this door at the end of the day.

· All equipment and resources will be provided. 

· On entering the year 3 classroom students will immediately wash their hands and before entering the classroom temperatures may be taken, we are still looking at the guidance.

Returning children in reception and year 1 including children in the Key workers / vulnerable group (From 2nd June)
Please read the information about returning after half term below. PLEASE NOTE ALL STUDENTS must be booked in a week in advance.
· The school day will run from 9am – 3pm – this is a slight change please contact school if this is a problem

· Students must wear their own clothes and change them daily

· Students must bring a packed lunch / snacks/drinks from home – we are unable currently to provide a school lunch

· Students must now access school through the primary gate (parents who drive may use the staff car park) and line up, socially distanced outside the year 1 classroom. They should be collected from this door at the end of the day.

· All equipment and resources will be provided. 

· On entering the year 1 classroom students will immediately wash their hands and before entering the classroom temperatures may be taken, we are still looking at the guidance.

Year 6 Transition programme – starts Monday 8th June

All of our year 6 students will be set some transition projects to complete by the secondary teams these will prepare them for September and keep them learning through the summer. These will be sent home / set for all students still learning at home.

In School sessions

We are running some in school transition sessions (detailed below) you must book a place for you child if you wish them to attend.

These will start on Monday June 8th with Mrs Pritchard running a day of getting back into school, mindfulness and wellbeing sessions.

Tuesday 9th – catch up Maths and English – Mrs Pritchard

NO sessions Wed / Thurs

Friday 12th June - Humanities day led by the secondary team. 

Nursery children

Mrs Faulks has been contacting families and she will provide further details this week.

Mrs Faulks and her team are also working on a transition programme for our new reception children, so expect to hear from them soon. 

Year 10

The year 10 tutor team, led by Mrs Mooney, will be contacting all pupils and their families to arrange a programme of face to face meetings for this term.

We are very much still here for the St Martins community and we love our rainbow fence so keep putting your rainbow themed items along it. 

Stay safe and keep smiling,

Sue Lovecy - Your Head of School

